The Arnhem approach to urban forestry
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The Dutch city of Arnhem has embraced the concept of urban forestry. This became clear, for example, during its hosting of the 12th European Forum on Urban Forestry (May 2009). But aspects such as public participation in green space management have been playing an important role in the city for much longer. Through a series of successes as well as failures, it has become clear that green space management and maintenance cannot be done without the residents’ commitment. A resident who is satisfied with his or her green environment is a resident who feels at ease in his or her city, and thus functions better and makes greater use of the own city.
These processes in Arnhem resulted in the so-called ‘Sonsbeek Method’ for green space management, in which communication leads to resident acceptance, which in turn improves quality. In this approach, oral contact, as well as contact by telephone or e-mail is important, but also relevant are organised walks, meetings, and adequate information material. In order words: place yourself in a vulnerable position, inventory the problems, organise public commitment (e.g. by means of a ‘Friends of the Park’ group), ensure that the basic quality is sufficient, plan a project as test case, engage in longer-term planning, and communicate in different ways. Supporting residents and resident groups is also a key component of the Sonsbeek Method. In this respect, however, engaging politicians (city council members, aldermen) should not be forgotten.
In this presentation, Jeroen Glissenaar (manager of 16 monumental parks in Arnhem) and Jeroen Voskuilen (director of the Visitor Centre Sonsbeek) provide insight in how communication is done in Arnhem, and through which methods. The presentation was prepared with the support of the highly committed volunteers in Arnhem.
